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Hello all Lakeside Bowman Archers 

The interclub shoot last weekend was a success with plenty of Lakeside Archers participating over two great days 
which wasn’t too hot for this time of year. Thanks to the hard working members who set up the challenging course 
and fed the crowd with a great array of food. It’s great to see many new faces participating for the first time and the 
old faces there as well. 

2013 Coaching Sessions 

Lakeside Coaches and our new Field Archery Instructors met on Sunday 18th November to plan coaching sessions for 
2013.  Coaching sessions will be held in 4 week blocks on Saturdays, from 9am – 12 noon during 2013, instead of the 
usual Sunday morning sessions.  Due to the large numbers this year rolling up for coaching sessions, it was decided 
bookings would need to be taken.  Marilyn and Russell will co-ordinate bookings for coaching sessions.  Their phone 
numbers are on the 2013 Lakeside Calendar, so please refer enquiries for bookings to them. 

Participants will sign up as Probationary Members on the first day of the 4 week block.  No bow hire will be charged 
on the 1st day but participants will pay $5 bow hire for the 2nd, 3rd and 4th session. 

Pin Shooters Sighting In Tuition 

For any sighted shooters at Lakeside who may need help setting up their sights, 2 sessions will be held from 9.00am 
to 12 noon.   

Dates : 13th January and 3rd March 2013 

Numbers are limited to 6 for each session, so if you want to participate, please contact President, Lee Alderman to 
secure a booking.  This is a FREE tuition session. 

Lakeside Ladies Invitation : Saturday 2nd March from 1.00pm 

For all adult, junior or cub female members of Lakeside, whether you are a full or probationary member.  This event 
is FREE for all participants.  

Lakeside currently has ???? female members, but generally only about 2 - 5 who shoot regularly, and maybe another 
5 that we see at club activities.  So come on ladies, put the household chores aside for the afternoon, and come and 
meet other Lakeside ladies.  Lakeside’s lady Coach Marilyn, Field Archery Instructor Joanna, and other experienced 
female Lakeside archers will be available to help with your shooting, along with other female members who will be 
on hand to meet and greet you.  Bring your archery equipment, or if you don’t have your own, use the club coaching 
equipment, learn more about archery, and have some fun!   

http://www.lakesidebowmen.au2.com/�


Mail Match 

Roy Stafford has volunteered to co-ordinate the 2013 IFAA Mail Match.  Members do one shoot in January, February 
and March, submit each months scores to Roy, and scores are then forwarded to IFAA ???? 

All arrows are shot from a distance of 20 yards  , ???  rounds of 6 arrows. 

Targets used : ????? 

Cost : ???? 

 Membership Cards  

 As we seem to have an increasing number of people shooting at the club who are not probationary, full members, 
or ABA members we ask that when you are at the club please display your club membership card, either on your 
shirt or on your quiver.  We are in the process of issuing all members with a plastic cover to keep your membership 
cards in, so if you are at the club and don’t have a plastic cover, ask for one.  Unauthorised people shooting at the 
club pose a risk to every member who may be there lawfully, as they have not been part of the Club coaching 
session, or understand the safety aspects of the sport.  If there is an accident these people are not covered by the 
Club or ABA for insurance purposes. 

Members Sign In 

From now on, could ALL members Please sign the register book before practice or going out on the ranges. This is to 
help the club to keep a record on who is using the club facilities. It also may help in future funding for grants. Non 
members are also required to pay $5:00 and must be ABA members. 

Membership Draw - November 

Robert Kuykens was the name pulled out of the bucket for the $100 Club Membership Draw at our Club shoot in 
November.  Sorry Robert, you weren’t there for the draw, so it jackpots to $120 for our Club Championships shoot 
on Sunday 11th November.  If your name is picked out, you need to have registered for the shoot, or be working in 
the canteen, and be present for the draw. 

2013 National Safari 

This event will include the National IFAA, ABA and 3D Championships being held at Alice Springs, with National IFAA 
commencing the week before Easter. Details of this event will be included in future Archery Actions. All ABA 
members can compete and will be graded according to the equipment they shoot, and their shooting ability. 

2013 Massey Archery Club Safari (New Zealand) 

Massey’s annual Safari is in the month of February, any Lakeside members are welcome, and the shoot fees are free. 
It’s a wonderful weekend and the Massey members are so very friendly. Myself and Jane Bell are regulars over there. 
Anybody who would like more information can talk to Jane Bell or Martin Brown. 

MARTIN’S DECEMBER RECIPE  

                                                                          


